H1N1 Influenza Veterinary Talking Points – 5/5/09
The 3 key points you want to stress are:

1. Pork is safe to eat.  This has been confirmed by USDA, the World Health Organization, CDC, and others.

2. The virus is not known to exist in pigs in the U.S.  Researchers in the veterinary diagnostic labs in the U.S. are reviewing viruses on-hand and have not found this novel H1N1.  

3. The virus is transmitting human to human, pigs are not involved in the transmission cycle.  Our main focus now is to prevent the introduction of the virus into the U.S. swine herd resulting from exposure to an infected person.  None of the human cases reported worldwide have had any direct contact with pigs.  We are recommending:
a. Work with producers to ensure adherence to biosecurity practices

b. Discourage non-essential visitors and prevent contact with pigs

c. Encourage any sick employees or those with sick family members to contact their family physician and not come to work
d. Remind employees to frequently wash their hands, cover their mouth and nose when sneezing or coughing, etc.

Additional background information:

1. The virus is a triple reassortant containing genes of human, avian and swine origin.  
a. The HA gene is a familiar SIV H1 variant with approximately 95 – 96% homology to the 2000 Indiana strain.  This strain was used in some H1N1 & H1N2 commercial vaccines which may contribute to possible continued vaccine efficacy but this still needs to be confirmed.
b. The NA and Matrix genes are of European and Asian origin and have never been previously identified in North America.

c. CDC originally identified this as a “swine” influenza because the genes are of swine origin.  All agencies have now agreed to refer to it as “H1N1 virus”.

2. The current diagnostic tests (including the Matrix Gene PCR) will detect this virus but we currently don’t have a commercial test to differentiate this virus from other H1 viruses.  Previous exposure to an H1 virus (either through infection or vaccination) will interfere with serology testing.

3. NVSL & NADC have received aliquots of the virus from the California cases identified early on during the outbreak.  They have begun investigations this week to answer questions regarding:

a. Lung replication and nasal shedding in pigs – this is being done this week with pigs already available at the lab.
b. Pathogenesis, transmission and vaccine efficacy – these studies will begin within the next 2 weeks as more pigs become available.

c. Also working with to develop/validate differential PCR tests.

4. Refer to the CDC website (www.cdc.gov/swineflu) for the most current official information.
5. Human cases are susceptible to the neuraminidase-inhibiting anti-viral drugs Tamiflu and Relenza.

6. A swine herd in Alberta Canada is suspected to have become infected with the novel H1N1 following exposure to a worker exhibiting symptoms consistent with an influenza-like illness after returning from Mexico.  Officials are awaiting confirmation which may take up to 2 weeks.  Canadian authorities have instituted movement controls at the farm to minimize the risk of spread.

